
FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 

SR 789 GULF DRIVE FROM 9TH STREET TO AVENUE C 
DRAINAGE IMPROVEMENT PROJECT | MANATEE COUNTY  

July 2021

CONSTRUCTION PROJECT 

Florida's scenic State Road 789, or Gulf Drive, serves as the primary north to south roadway 
throughout Bradenton Beach. In an effort to mitigate the impact of our coastal weather, FDOT will 
begin a drainage improvement project from 9th Street to Avenue C.  Crews will be removing the 
current east sidewalk and installing pavers that allow moisture to soak into the ground, easing the 
burden on storm drains.  These also provide an alternative to conventional asphalt or concrete 
surfaces that cause pooling.  During the brief project, please use extra caution in the 
construction zone, be aware of pedestrians and bicyclists, and expect lane closures and 
flagging operations. 

Estimated construction cost: $135,271

PROJECT IMPROVEMENTS 

PROJECT SCHEDULE 

PROJECT CONTRACTOR 

AF USA Construction Corporation

CONTACT US 

Barbara Catlin, Community Outreach Manager 
(941) 302-5048
Barbara.catlin@dot.state.fl.us

JOIN US ON THE WEB 

STAY INFORMED 
by visiting 

www.swflroads.com 

www.SWFLroads.com | twitter.com/MyFDOT_SWFL | facebook.com/MyFDOTSWFL 

Brian R. Rick, Communications Specialist 
(863) 519-2828
brian.rick@dot.state.fl.us

Project construction begins July 2021 with 
completion by fall 2021, weather permitting.

Expect lane closures throughout the project. 
Variable message signs and flagging operations 
will guide motorists through the construction zone.

Expect noise from construction equipment. 

The project improvements include removing and 
replacing the existing east sidewalk with pavers 
for improved drainage.

Financial Project ID: FIN  446348-1-52-01
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